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MINUTES OF CONSOLIDATED GOVERNMENT MEETING
JANUARY 23, 2018

TOPIC:   To evaluate and discuss what had and had not been accomplished from recommendations made by Task Force on Consolidated Government.

LOCATION :  City Hall, 117 W. Duval St., Conference Room A

ATTENDEES:  CM Gulliford (Dist.13), CM Lori Boyer (Dist 5),  CM Danny Becton (Dist 11), Jeff Clements (Council Research), CM Jim Love (Dist 14), CM Greg Anderson (AL-4),  Colleen Hampsey (Council Research), Jordan Pope (JEA), Kirk Sherman (Finance & Administration), Paige Johnston (OGC),  Stephanie Burch (Neighborhoods),  Sam Mousa (CAO), Ali Korman Shelton (Dir-Government Affairs), Teresa Eichner (Budget), Angela Moyer (Budget),  Bill Killingsworth (Planning & Development Dir.), Kevin Kuzel (ECA Dist.14), Carol Harper (ECA Dist.13),  Leeann Krieg (ECA AL-4).  For complete list of attendees, please see attached sign-in sheets.
MEETING CONVENED:  10:06 A.M.

CM Gulliford called the meeting to order and asked all to introduce themselves.  Mr. Mousa brought up the fact that he is working on a list of interlocal agreements, which they have been

working diligently on for a total of 148 Interlocal Agreements or Memorandums of Understanding or joint use and amendments among all political subdivisions as defined by Florida Statutes Section 163, 91 of which are Parks, 79 MOU with School Board & 12 others, 29 JFRD with 15 Mutual Aid Agreements, 6  911 Agreements with the Beaches, Baldwin and 8 others, 25 with Public Works, 15 Interlocal Agreements with Beaches & Baldwin, 4 with Army Corps of Engineers & 6 other, 1 with OGC, 1 with Bell Services Agreement with Dept. of Health, 1 with DIA for parking under Acosta Bridge, and 1 with the Planning Commission.  The plan is to eventually post all agreements on the internet.
CM Gulliford asked if some future agreements should have a “sunset provision”.  Ms. Sidman

said that if an agreement has expired, it would be pulled from the list.  CM Love said that 91 are with Parks and would be in perpetuity.
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Mr. Mousa said that most CPAC matters are land use matters.  Mr. Mousa said that a program had been developed  by Bill Killingsworth.  Mr. Killingsworth and his staff would meet well in advance of CPAC, Council & Planning Commission meeting to work out a way to better explain to CPAC members what is in a land-use type bill. Mr. Killingsworth spoke to explain how those in his office would be willing to hold CPAC Land Use & Zoning Briefings, putting together legislative packets, with a packet going to the Planning Commission.  The Planning Commission will go through the applications with 2 members of the Land Use & Zoning Committee, explain and going over what’s being applied for, and the process it must go through.  The idea is to have the subcommittee members report back to their committees the information they have received about the bills.
Cm Boyer asked if the CPAC could call a special meeting if there was concern about a bill that would be voted on before their regular scheduled meeting, and Mr. Mousa said they would.  

CM Gulliford suggested that a vote be taken by committee members to support the idea of the pilot project of briefings for the CPAC members be tried for a 6 month period.

Mr. Mousa brought up the fact that his personnel work long hours, coupled with outside town hall meetings and was seeking a solution for this by having CPACs focus on certain topics at each meeting so that his employees were not compelled to attend each meeting.  His thought was to alternate the departments represented at various CPACs, giving department heads a break from having to appear at each CPAC meeting.  This would also allow a higher level department head to attend the meetings, with more comprehensive knowledge of all facets of their department.  Ms. Burch brought up the fact that there are certain departments that have  their own representation for CPAC, such as Code Enforcement, Public Libraries, JSO and JFRD.  The department heads would have  2 CPACs to attend each month, with this new system.  CM Boyer suggested that when a particular department is not to attend a certain CPAC, the department might email information that might be of interest to that particular area CPAC.  CM Becton suggested that the subcommittee chairs of CPAC meet once per month with the department heads, and relate to the CPAC meeting what was discussed.
CPAC head, Michelle Toppaini, said that she felt that the public is more apt to attend the CPAC meetings if they know that employees from the different departments will be attending  to give more information and answer questions.  She felt that sometimes attendance was difficult, holding the public’s attention and that if department heads did not come to the meeting,  
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interest would drop off even more.  One of the challenges of the meetings is their length, so periodic attendance by department spokespeople would help in that regard.  CM Gulliford suggested that CPAC chairs meet with administration once per month, and determine for themselves what works best.
CM Boyer suggested that since there is no consistency in the number and types of committees, there should be a uniform make-up of all CPAC committees.  CM Becton is trying to get more members involved in the process.  Mr. Mousa agrees that this is important, and that he had mentioned to Ms. Burch he would be willing to meet with CPAC chairs or subchairs once per quarter.  Mr. Mousa is suggesting that the administration subscribe uniform committees in all CPACs, the same committee and same number.  The subcommittees could vary.  The CPACs could have a Public Works, Public Safety, Public Land Use and Recreation committees.  CM Boyer asked how information was disseminated, and Ms. Burch said that was one of the biggest challenges of her department.
CM Anderson reported on the outcome of group meetings on the subject of line item vetoes to standardize the procedure.  It was agreed that the veto was rarely used.  The “line item of a bill” pertained to a bill with an appropriation within it & and if the Mayor decided to change it, it could be overridden by a simple majority.  When the committee met, they decided to standardize the number of votes to 13.  Steven Durden of OGC had said that any adjustment to the balance of power would have to be voted on by the citizens.  Ms. Johnston had several handouts concerning this subject, which she explained.  CM Gulliford summarized that in order for a referendum, it would take action by the Council.  He suggested that this information should be disseminated to all council members and if they felt lead to do so, they could initiate legislation for the referendum.  If no council member responded, the issue would be closed.  It was determined that any bill with appropriation could have the line struck by the Mayor, but not changed, and could be overridden by a 2/3 vote.
The next Consolidated Government meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 13, 2018, with presentation by Mr. Kyle Billy, Ms. Angela Moyer and Mr. Kirk Sherman.

MEETING ADJOURNED:  11:03 A.M.

Minutes completed by Carol Harper, ECA – District 13, 904/630-1642
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